
 

Friday 15th July 2022 

Important dates for your diary 

Summer 2 Autumn 1 

12.07.22 New reception ‘stay and play, 3:45pm 01.09.22 INSET day 

13.07.22 New year 1 workshop and ‘stay and play, from 
3:00pm 

02.09.22 INSET day 

13.07.22 Year 6 production, 5:00pm 05.09.22 Children return to school 

15.07.22 Summer Fair, 3:30pm – 5:00pm   

19.07.22 Year 6 graduation, 9:10am   

20.07.22 Keyworth Carnival   

21.07.22 Class parties   

21.07.22 Year 6 BBQ, 3:30pm - 5:30pm   

22.07.22 Last day of term – 2:00pm finish   

    
 

Celebrations 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

RCC Zaiyan Tyler Sebastian Sofia 

RSP Elyes Romel Nabiha Ellie 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

1CM Kamron Monica Erik Jayda 

1AJ Ifeoma Jamelia Luky Elise 

2PH Sumayah Arthur Ben Samet 

3MK All of 3MK Erin-Rose Omobolaji Hawdyar 

3CS All of 3CS Abdul Rashid Lucas Maddie 

4JA Lucretia Yalda Bazeet Honyar 

4MV All of 4MV Adjoa Suha Taqwa 

5JG All of 5JG Davontae Azim  

5BH All of 5BH Seham Rachel Violeta 

6JA All of 6JA    

6JB All of 6JB     

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Rubies 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 2PH and 5JG 
 



Attendance 
  

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Latest News 

 
Welcomes and congratulations  
Last week, I announced that we will be saying goodbye to several staff members. This week, I 
would like to welcome our new staff: 
 
Donejaye - Inclusion Manager; Hannah – Year 1 teacher; Ellie – Year 1 teacher; Alex – Year 3 
teacher; Ellie – Year 4 teacher; Megan – Year 6 teacher; and, Kerene – teaching assistant. 
 
I also need to announce the following promotions: 
 
➢ Jaime will now be working across the federation as a Deputy Headteacher for both schools; 
➢ Claire will become an Assistant Headteacher at Keyworth with responsibility for Nursery, 

Reception and Year 1; 
➢ Melissa will become an Assistant Headteacher at Keyworth with responsibility for Years 2, 3 

and 4. 
 
Congratulations to Jaime, Claire and Melissa on their well-deserved promotions.  
 
So that you are aware, Keyworth’s leadership and inclusion structures from September will be as 
follows: 
 

Leadership 

Sarah – Executive Headteacher 

Ray – Head of School 

Jaime – Deputy Headteacher 

Claire – Assistant 
Headteacher for Early 

Years and Year 1 

Melissa – Assistant 
Headteacher for 

Years 2 to 4 

Jason – Assistant 
Headteacher for 

Years 5 and 6 

Miri – Assistant 
Headteacher for the 

wider curriculum 

Inclusion 

Donejaye – Inclusion Manager Lori - SENDco 

 
We are looking forward to another very successful year at Keyworth. 

Class Attendance 

1AJ 89.4% 

1CM 96.31% 

2PH 88.33% 

3CS 93.68% 

3MK 82.59% 

4JA 75.68% 

4MV 93.98% 

5BH 94.23% 

5JG 95.68% 

6JA 90.87% 

6JB 94.47% 

RCC 92.24% 

RSP 88.11% 

Whole school 90.23% 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are 1CM 



Dates for your diary 
Please note the following dates for your diary: 
 
➢ Monday 18th July – children meet their new teacher; 
➢ Tuesday 19th July at 9:10am – year 6 graduation; 
➢ Wednesday 20th July – carnival from 2:40pm; 
➢ Thursday 21st July – class parties; 
➢ Thursday 21st July – year 6 BBQ at 3:30pm to 5:30pm 
➢ Friday 22nd July – last day of term, 2:00pm finish; 
➢ Monday 5th September – children return. 
 

Nursery next week – message from Tina 
Please note the following changes to part-time places next week: 
 
Wednesday 20th July - all part-time children will swap to the afternoon session (12:30 - 3:30) so 
that they can join in with the carnival; 
 
Thursday 21st July - all part-time children will swap to the afternoon session (12:30 – 3:30) for 
our class party; 
 
Friday 22nd July - all part-time children will join for the morning session (8:45 – 11:45) 
as we are finishing early for the end of the school year. 
 

 
Keyworth Carnival - reminder 
Keyworth Carnival takes place on Wednesday 20th 
July from 2:40pm. Parents/carers are encouraged 
to line the streets as shown on the map and cheer 
on their child/ren. The parade will be led by year 6 
samba drummers with the rest of the school 
following. At the end of the parade, parents/carers 
are welcome to come into the playground to listen 
to their child/ren sing a song. 
 
Please note that after the carnival the children will 
return briefly to class before being dismissed in the 
usual way (you can take your child/ren home as 
soon as the staff are ready to dismiss them). 
 
Idling cars 
Earlier this week, I was at Doddington Gate and 
there were several idling cars. Please park away from the school and switch your engines off as 
the children, parents and staff do not want to be breathing in additional pollution coming from 
your vehicle. Roadside idling is against the law in Southwark and many other places in London - 
you may get a Penalty Charge Notice. 
 
Further information can be found on the following website: 
 
Roadside idling - Southwark 
 

 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/environment/air-quality/tackling-engine-idling#:~:text=Roadside%20idling%20is%20against%20the,get%20a%20Penalty%20Charge%20Notice


 
 
Durkan hoardings 
Our children’s work has been displayed on the hoardings of a local building site to “reflect 
nature” in amongst the concrete! A group of our children visited the park as part of the 
unveiling and devoured a celebratory picnic. Go to Pasley Park and take a look… 
 

 
 
Gem prize – “Bake and Shake” 
The Rubies won the gem prize for 
this term. Children in years 1 to 3 
enjoyed a “bake and shake” 
session where they made and ate 
pizza and rocky road, which was 
followed by making a tub of slime 
and playing party games. A great 
time was had by all of the 
children.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Year 6 production 
For their end of year production, our year 6s performed “The Greatest Showman” to the school 
and then to their parents/carers and families. I thought that they did a fantastic job and, who 
knows, maybe we have witnessed a performance by a future singer/actor… 
 

 
 
Year 5 Cricket Competition 
A huge congratulations to Year 5 who competed in the Oval Games at Surrey Cricket Ground 
against three other schools on Thursday and brought back the first-place trophy! A special 
mention to Muhammad in 5BH, who sacrificed his place in a race to go back and help a child 
from another school who had fallen over. A fantastic display of sportsmanship! 

 
Southwark’s Summer of Food and Fun 
Below you will find details of local settings that will be offering activity programmes for 
children and young people during the summer holiday: 
 
Summer of Food and Fun 
 
Support for families 1 – summer events 
At the end of this newsletter you will find posters containing information about local summer 
holiday events and activities. 
 
Support for families 2 – parenting groups 
At the end of this newsletter you will find posters containing information about local parenting 
groups. 
 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/health-and-wellbeing/health-advice-and-support/healthy-eating?chapter=8


Support for families 3 – year 6 transition to secondary school summer programmes 
 

Little Fish Learning for Life Summer Programme 2022 
The Little Fish team works with year 6 students in developing their personal, social and health 
education to support their successful transition to mainstream secondary school. Using music, 
dance, drama, video and art, we explore a range of issues relevant to learning new skills, 
dealing with risks, making friends and coping with change.  
 
When: 8th - 19th August 2022 10:00am – 4:00pm (Monday to Friday)  
Where: Rye Oak Primary School, Whorlton Road, SE15 3PD.  
 
Book here 
 

 

Bubble Theatre’s Playing Safe 
Bubble is running a week-long summer holiday drama project for year 6 pupils living on or 
around the Brandon Estate or who attend the primary schools in that area (St Joseph’s, 
Keyworth, John Ruskin, St Paul’s, Comber Grove).  
 
Monday 15th - Friday 19th August  
1:00pm – 4:00pm  
Brandon Youth Centre (above the library)  
Maddocks Way, SE17 3NH  
Lunch provided  
 
Year 6 leavers are invited to join London Bubble Theatre for a week of fun drama activities.   
Come along to express yourself and make a play to perform at the end of the week.  
To book a place, please email emily@londonbubble.org.uk 
 

 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is convenient. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., convenience/conveniently? Can they identify 
any synonyms or antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 
words 

 

euphoric, disclosed, premature, alleviate, gullible, bamboozle, elite, corrupt, 
vigour, penultimate, rebuff, contemplate, euphoria, malleable, temporarily, 
nausea, vulnerable, isolated, determined, precarious, rebellious, accompanying, 
speculate, exaggerate, interfere, elite, engrossing, secluded, eloquent, 
overwhelm, aspiration, trepidation, lethargy, tenacious, relinquish, cacophony 
 

 
I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 

 

https://littlefishtheatre.co.uk/little-fish-summer-programme-registration-form-2022/?ct=t(EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_5_17_2019_11_19_COPY_01)
mailto:emily@londonbubble.org.uk


 
 



 



 
 



 
https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWe

TjmKHZaKYC  

https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC
https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC
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TjmKHZaKYC  
 

https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC
https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC

